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A RESPONSE TO THE STATE OF THE STATE ADDRESS
It was at the KEY LEADERSHIP CONFERENCE 

at Ridgecrest on May 9 and 10. We thought 
we were going for inspiration and informa
tion that would help us to more effectively 
carry out the various programs in the local 
Association and, to a great extent, that 
happened. The Conferences for the Chairmen 
of Evangelism from the various Associations 
was superb and well attended. But it also 
turned out to be another occasion to carry 
conservative men to the whipping post. 
President Frank Campbell issued another 
call for "peace". He decried the contro
versy over the Bible in the Convention. 
While he took a swing at the conservative 
men he never had a single admonition for 
the men on the left. The inerrantists as 
he sees it are the cause of the trouble.

STATE OF THE STATE
The next evening came the "State of the 

State" address by General Secretary Cecil 
Ray. He dealt with the goals of Bold Mis
sions, the need for peace in the Conven
tion and the purposes of a Convention. 
While Dr. Ray may have been gentle in his 
remarks he certainly was not fair and he 
was erroneous at several points. One Pas
tor of a very supportive church said, as he 
walked out the doors of Spillman Auditorium 
after the Address: "It was a cheap shot."He 
was right.

First, there was the contention that de
bate over inerrancy now threatens Bold Mis
sions. The facts contradict that state
ment. Since the election of Adrian Rogers 
in Houston, there has been unprecedented 
growth in Mission giving in the churches 
and from the churches. Baptists have a new 
confidence in the direction in which our 
Convention is moving. It is not because of 
all the hype about Bold Missions that giv
ing is increasing. It is because of that 
new confidence that Baptist people have in 
our direction. They rejoice to see some 
men who have their feet firmly planted in 
the Word out in the leadership positions in 
our Convention. Baptists now feel secure 
that we are now electing intelligent, warm 
hearted men to the offices of our Conven
tion who know what they believe and why 
they believe it. The records show that the 
very men that Dr.Ray condemns are those 
who are leading the various Conventions 
and Associations in baptisms year after 
year. If Bold Missions is not winning
people to Jesus Christ then it is nothing 
and is not worthy of our support. This 
is the reason that many of us are say
ing that it is high time that Secretary Ray 
and other leaders recognize the fact that 
Conservative Pastors and Conservative Chur
ches are the ones who are really doing Bold 
Missions. Bold Missions is not dollars, it 
is souls. Were it not for the baptismal re
cords being posted by the conservative chur
ches of North Carolina that record would be
dismal indeed.The more mission dollars we would have us believe that Jerry Falwell Secretary Ray voiced his alarm over con- 
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nstant condemnation that is heaped upon us 
by Denominational leaders who,themselves,are 
not personally engaged in Bold Missions and 
the winning of souls to Christ.

RECOGNIZE LEADERSHIP

Moreover, it is time to recognize that 
conservative men across this State time and 
again, have accepted churches that were 
doing practically nothing for missions and 
led those churches to increase their mis
sion gifts year after year, sometimes over 
strenuous opposition in the local church 
itself while many of the churches with 
liberal pastors have seen their mission 
gifts actually decline. Some liberal pas
tors serve churches that give significant 
amounts to missions but it is not to their 
credit. Most of them inherited churches 
giving large amounts to missions. They have 
never been known for their pioneering 
spirit. When a liberal accepts a church 
that is giving 15 or 16% to missions and 
sees that percentage fall to 8 or 9% that 
doesn't say much for his Bold Missions com
mittment and that very thing has happened 
in the church pastored by one of our liber
al leaders right here in North Carolina.

Secondly, there was the contention that 
doctrinal debate is somthing new in the 
life of Southern Baptists. There was the 
expression of alarm that things such as 
Creation and the Return of the Lord are 
debated among Southern Baptists and that 
has not happened before. That is 
not true. One of the big debates at the 
1925 Convention meeting in Memphis, Tenne
ssee was Evolution vs Creation. Conditions 
surrounding the Lord's Return have been 
debated for decades. Even among inerran
tists there are differences of opinion re
garding the Lord's Return. We make.no test 
of fellowship on this matter. Some of our 
closest friends do not believe in the Pre
mi 11 eni al Return even though they believe 
in the inerrancy of Scripture. We often 
have meals together and engage in friendly 
debate. The nature of Baptist life lends 
itself to debate. As long as we have any 
semblance of democracy we will have debate. 
In the Roman Catholic Church there 
is little debate because they 
have a heirarchical structure. In the 
Southern Baptist Convention, we have a con
gregational form of Church Government. 
Local churches are autonomous. No one can 
hand down decrees to them. While there are 
some who would take away this autonomy, 
we don't believe that there are many Bap
tist churches who are willing to surrender 
it any time soon.

Thirdly, there was the expression of al
arm concerning supposed "outside influ
ences". There are those who would have us 
believe that President Reagan is practical
ly running the Southern Baptist Convention. 
That is nonsense. There are others who

people support the President of the United 
States does not mean that he is influen
cing the Southern Baptist Convention. Be
cause some Southern Baptists happen to a- 
gree with some moral positions that Jerry 
Falwell has taken, doesn't mean that he is 
influencing or taking over the Convention. 
Southern Baptists were teaching and preach
ing many of the things that he is standing 
for now long before Jerry Falwell ever came 
on the scene. If he happens to believe 
some of the same things that we believe, 
that is to his credit but Baptist people 
are right where they have been all along.

Again, we wonder why there is so much 
concern about influences from evangelicals 
or fundamentalists now when we heard no 
such expressions of concern when some Sou
thern Baptist churches were becoming "dual
ly aligned" with the liberal American Bap
tist Convention. Indeed, for years we 
placed pastors from those dually aligned 
churches on Convention Programs - men such 
as Theodore Adams and Carlyle Marney. Why 
is there so much concern about influences 
from evangelicals or fundamentalists when 
there was no alarm whatever over the ap
pearance of Robert Schuller on a Conven
tion sponsored program.

Again, we wonder why Dr. Ray voiced no 
alarm that James Dunn, who heads the Bap
tist Joint Committee on Public Affairs, is 
a Co-founder of PEOPLE FOR THE AMERICAN WAY 
along with Norman Lear who has done as much 
to degrade American television as any other 
person since television came on the air 
after World War II. It seems that the 
Secretary is only concerned about outside 
influences from conservative quarters. He 
expressed no concern about Denominational 
workers such as Mr. Dunn being in league 
with Norman Lear and PEOPLE FOR THE AMERI
CAN WAY.

TESTS FOR OFFICE?

Finally, the boldest thing that Secre
tary Ray proposed was a series of tests for 
office in the Convention. The essence of 
his proposal was that certain kinds of 
people, even though they may come from co
operative and supportive Southern Baptist 
churches should have no voice in the Con
vention because of their philosophy. He 
contended that we should look at the kind 
of people who support those who are con
sidered for office in the Convention. Is 
he suggesting that certain Southern Bap
tist people should be disenfranchised if 
they are not in agreement with his philoso
phy? When a denominational worker starts 
telling Baptists what kind of people they 
must elect to office; it is evidence, in
deed, that a denominational heirarchy is a 
real and present danger.

ISSUES
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TEHS/OHS IN THE SBC
M. TENERY

Despite the phony allegations of some in 
our Denomination, the tensions in the SBC 
are not caused by a power struggle - far 
from it. It is a theological struggle pure 
and simple. Traditional, conservative 
Baptists are shocked and dismayed that some 
of our leaders are advocating that we put 
aside "theological differences" and get on 
with Bold Mission as though we can have a 
mission program without theology or that we 
can have a mission program with a senseless 
hodge podge of theology based on every kind 
of kinky theological notion under the 
slick, shop worn slogan of "diversity:.

There are some who are advocating that we 
must live with all brands and shades of 
theology regardless of how it perverts or 
mutilates our Gospel. Many of us are not 
buying that idea. We are saying that there 
are some perimeters. The tensions are not 
arising over insignificant matters. We are 
not talking about things that make no dif
ference. A leader of the so called "moder
ates" (liberal) faction of the Convention 
has said "you can't prove the virgin birth". 
He has contended that the Bible does con
tain errors. There are varying degrees of 
heresy. One of their number stated that 
the Book of Luke alone has over 6,000 er
rors and quoted approvingly from another 
source that said that there were over 
60,000 errors in Luke and that person 
has taught at one of our Seminaries and 
at a Baptist University. These are 
the things that we are concerned about. 
Some of us are saying that there are some 
boundaries beyond which we are not willing 
to go.

INTERPRETATION

Neither are the tensions caused by in
terpretation. All of that talk is nonsense 
It is not a problem of "nit picking" in
terpretation. We are talking about basic 
things. For instance, a moderate leader 
contended that the New Testament has to be 
erroneous in one place or another concern
ing the death of Judas Iscariot and that 
there are contradictions throughout the 
Scriptures. Of course, there are no con
tradictions in the Bible and there are 
many of us who are just not ready to cozy 
up to that kind of theology. We see that 
kind of theology as destructive instead of 
vibrant and vital. Those pastors in chur
ches who have embraced that kind of theolo
gy are, for the most part, building records 
of stagnation and death and we could point 
to scores of examples. There 
are many of us who are not willing to 
send our young people to seminaries where 
they have that kind of theology pawned off 
on them in the name of scholarship because 
it is not scholarship and it is not educa
tion - it is miseducation. Many of us are 
alarmed that young men coming out of the 
Seminaries know more about the problems of 
Biblical texts than they do about the texts 
themselves. They don't know how to 
organize and build a Sunday School or to 
prepare for a Revival Meeting in the local 
church. They are more apt at socializing 
than at evangelizing and they lack the pas
toral skills to lead churches in a vigorous 
outreaching program. We have heard numer
ous expressions of concern from students 
themselves when they get into the pastorate 
and discover that they did not receive the 
training that they needed for the calling 
of the Pastoral ministry.

A DEEPER STRUGGLE

But the things that we have mentioned 
are symptomatic. The cause goes deeper. 
Evangelical Christians (which does include 
Southern Baptists) are seeing a shift from 
a world view that was based, at least va
guely, on Christianity or from a Christian 
memory, even though many were not individu
ally Christian, to a world view that sees 
the impersonal, material or energy as the 
final truth of what is and shaped into its 
present form by chance or the concept that 
time plus matter plus impersonal chance 
equals reality or the universe that we 
see. That it was not divinely created. 
There is a broad awakening among 
conservative Christians that these two 
systems stand in total antithesis to one 
another both in content and in result. E- 
vangelical Christians are seeing the latter 
view of materialistic humanism replacing 
the world view that was based on a Chris
tian mentality even though, as we have 
said, everyone in that society was not 
Christian. Historically, society in Ameri
ca and in Northern Europe has been basical
ly committed to Christian principles and 
those principles were upheld even by men 
who may not have been personally Christian. 
We have seen an alarming similarity be
tween the dialectical materialism (Commu
nism) which rules the Soviet Union and the 
materialistic humanism which is increasing
ly dominating the American Society. For in
stance, Alexander Solzhenitsyn has pointed 
out to us that Bible reading and prayer can 
not take place in the Soviet Union but nei
ther can it take place in the American 
Classroom or even on the American School 
Campus even though it may be done on a 
purely voluntary basis.

The two world views that we have men
tioned are in total antithesis to one ano
ther not only in content (as to what is re
ality and what is not) but in sociological 
results, in law and in moral behavior. 
These totally different results can be ma
thematically projected. It is not that 
these two different world views happen to 
produce different results but that they are 
designed to produce different results.

PROBLEM WITH CHRISTIANS
The problem with Christians is that, 

in the past, they have not seen things as 
a totality. Christians began to see cer
tain things happen that they knew were in 
total and diametric opposition to their 
Christian heritage but they saw things in 
bits and pieces. They got concerned about 
permissiveness. They got concerned about a 
total break down of discipline in public 
schools. They got concerned about social 
self indulgence. They got concerned about 
homosexual lifestyles, sexual promiscuity, 
infanticide, abortion, the development of 
the criminal mentality and the dismanteling 
of American Homelife under the guiding hand 
of the feminist movement. Evangelical 
Christians, especially among Southern Bap
tists, are beginning to perceive all of 
these bits and pieces as a part of a total
ity and that all of them are the total, 
natural, logical results that have been 
produced by the Humanist movement in A- 
merica. Christians are beginning to see 
that Humanism which has begun to dominate 
the American Classroom, for the most part, 
is actually harking back to an old Evolu
tionary concept which Christians view as 

the law of the jungle - that is, that the 
fittest survive. So if a baby is not wan
ted it is aborted. If a baby is not of the 
sex that the parents desire it is aborted. 
If a child is born with a handicap it 
is allowed to die by witholding nourishment 
and proper medical treatment that will keep 
it alive. Euthanasia is now being openly 
advocated as well as the right to suicide 
by the Humanist people. They contend that 
when a person is not able to live a "quali
ty of life" that he wants to live any more 
that he has a right to commit suicide. Eu
thanasia is now a clear threat. When 
people are too old to properly care for 
themselves or live the "quality of life" 
then that person is to be given some com
pound that will "put him to sleep". Con
servative, evangelical Southern Baptists 
are now discerning that all of these things 
are a part of the total picture and that 
they are the natural result of the Humanis
tic world view which is totally materialis
tic and anti-God. The striking similari
ties between the social results produced by 
Russian Communism and American Humanism are 
shocking to conservative Christians.

THE CHRISTIAN WORLD VIEW
The Christian world view begins with the 

Bible. The Conservative Christian sees the 
Bible as a Book of Divine revelation. They 
see it as a perfect treasure of Divine tru
th. They see it as a book without error. 
They see sin as destructive and that man 
has fallen. They know that man stands in 
need of redemption and that he is only re
deemed through the shed blood of Jesus 
Christ and they know that the only reason 
that we understand this is because the 
Bible tells us so. Conservative, evangeli
cal Christians know that there is life be
yond this life. They know that there is an 
eternity. They know that there is heavenly 
reward for the redeemed and there is eter
nal damnation for the wicked and they know 
that Christ makes all the difference be
cause of His blood atonement at Calvary and 
His resurrection from the grave. This is 
the core of Evangelical Faith.

Moreover, Christians know that the char
ges leveled at the Bible and Christianity 
by American Humanists that the Bible and 
Christianty are responsible for the ills 
of society are phony charges. 
They understand that many of the great so
cial reforms of the past came about under 
Christian leaders. Evangelicals are now 
rejecting the monotonous preachments of the 
Humanists that pietism was totally bad. 
They know that the pietism which developed 
under the leadership of men such as Phillip 
J. Spener, A Frankfurt pastor, and Theodore 
Untereyk breathed new life into a country 
that was exhausted by a 30 years war. Con
servative scholarship is now asserting that 
the Pietist Revival re-emphasized the im
portance of the new birth, personal faith 
and the warmth of Christian experience as a 
spur to effective mission. They know that 
it restored the vitality of a cold, dead 
church. They know that the Wesleys,the 
Whitfields and Jonathan Edwards were pie
tists and that they sparked revival or the 
Greak Awakening. Evangelicals are now re
jecting the charge of the Humanists that 
there is a vast cleavage between pietism 
and intellectual respectability. The Great 
Awakening brought not only religious reform 
but social reform.

CONTINUED ON PAGE THREE
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lism. It is only a slogan or a code word 
with which they tried to legitimize their 
increasing demands for more dollars into 
the Co-operative Program.

This late emphasis in Southern 
Baptist life has spawned exorbitant 
Executive salaries with some Southern Bap
tist Executives enjoying a salary package 
that is well in excess of $100,000 per year. 
A Denominational structure has been built 
in which heretics are protected and men 
with a fidelity to the Bible as the inspir
ed, infallible and inerrant Word of God 
have been scorned, ridiculed and have gen
erally lived hard. For instance, the sud
den departure of conservative theologians 
even from Southwestern Seminary in Fort 
Worth has not gone unnoticed. Inerrancy is 
not a new concept in Baptist life but an 
old one. Baptists know that when one de
cides that the Bible is erroneous then the 
epistemological foundation has been de
stroyed and that once your standing ground 
has been destroyed, it doesn't matter how 
many nice things you say about Jesus after 
that - there is no reason to say anything!

There is deepening concern about I the 
alliance of some Baptist leaders with known 
Humanists and the identification with some 
left wing organizations by some of our a- 
gencies and institutions. Conservative 
Southern Baptists don't understand how it 
is that Seminary theologians on the radical 
left can be protected under the guise of 
"academic freedom"while the same protection 
is not extended to conservative men and 
that so many promotions in the Denomina
tional structure seem to go to left leaning 
men while the more conservative men fare 
poorly.

It is not enough to just "be heard" by 
Denominational leadership. The conserva
tive men will continue working until the 
men who lead us reflect the basic views and 
commitments of the vast majority of South
ern Baptist people and those beliefs and 
commitments are conservative to the core.

RMT

A REFUGE 
OF LIES

It was the Prophet Isaiah who said 
”... the hail shall sweep away the refuge 
of lies...” (Isaiah 28: 17). We would like 
to commend this quote from Isaiah to Rew 
Don Harbuck and other moderate leaders dur
ing these last days before the Convention. 
Harbuck is Pastor of the First Baptist 
Church of El Dorado, Arkansas and consider
ed a ”guiding light” of the liberal faction 
of the Convention.

CASE ONE In a letter going out over 
Harbuck’s signature on April 23 Harbuck 
charged that "Dr. Charles Stanley, Chairman 
of the Resolutions Committee makes me ner
vous. People in the Atlanta area say he 
has never been supportive of the Denomina
tion’s work..." Of course, those remarks 
are patently false. Dr. Stanley is not 
Chairman of the Resolutions Committee. The 
Chairman of the Resolutions Committee is 
Dr. Tai Bonham who is Executive Secretary 
of the Ohio Baptist Convention. It is al
so patently false that Dr. Stanley "has 
never been supportive of the Denomination’s 
work.” While Dr. Stanley is not a rubber 
stamp for anyone, he has been very suppor
tive of the Denomination’s work. This 
kind of vicious lie can be nothing but a 
detriment to the work of the Southern Bap
tist Convention.

TENSIONS
CONTINUED FROM PAGE TWO 

LIBERAL THEOLOGY

Liberal theology basically tries to mix 
the two world views that we have discussed. 
They try to mix a little humanism
with a little Christianity and the
nub of the tensions in the Southern Baptist 
Convention comes from the fact that we have 
a vast number of people who are saying, 
"these two do not mix". They are seeing 
that it is just as sure that liberalism 
will finally reject the authority of the 
Bible as it is true that water will run 
down hill. Liberalism, has basically sprung 
from a kind of intimidation. When the non
sense of evolution began to invade the 
great university campuses, the theological 
professors, instead of sounding a certain 
note of faith and belief, began frantically 
trying to accomodate and "harmonize" the 
Bible and science. Hence, they trotted 
forth the nonsense that is called "theistic 
evolution" which the most childish mind 
understands as pure absurdity because the
istic evolution has never and can never ex
plain, how, why, when or where man became a 
living soul and that is the most fundamental 
question of life and eternity. The liberal 
theologian thus, begins to speak in incon
sistent terms. He will talk about Christian 
concepts being disproved fifty years ago and 
still talk about atonement and the resurrec
tion. He will talk about an erroneous Bi
ble and yet affirm that it is authoritative. 
He will talk about the Word of God but he 
doesn't explain that the Word of God is to 
him only that portion of Scripture that 
"speaks to him".

Thus, we soon discover that liberal 
theology is only humanism with religious 
terminology or religious jargon. That is 
the reason you now have some Southern Bap
tists who are denying that we are Evangeli
cal. An Evangelical belongs to that school 
of thought which holds that the essence of 
the Gospel consists mainly in its doctrines 
of man's sinful condition and need of sal
vation, the Biblical revelation, the neces
sity of spiritual regeneration and an experi
ence of faith through Jesus Christ.Those are 
things that Baptists have traditionally 
held to and there are many of us who are 
saying that we must get back to that kind of 
emphasis in our Denominational life.

DENOMINATIONAL LEADERS
Now, Denominational Leaders are trying to 

stay above the conflict but conservatives 
are rejecting the manner in which they try 
to do that. They advocate that we forget 
about our theological differences (which are 
deep and serious) and simply concentrate on 
programs. Their slogan is "missions is the 
main theme" but Conservative Evangelical 
Southern Baptists know that there is no 
mission without a theological base and that 
to say so is pure nonsense. They know that 
the "diversity" gospel is not a New Testa
ment Gospel and that it is nothing but a 
catch phrase which allows for the dissemina
tion of anti-Biblical and un-Baptistic views 
throughout the Denominational life and in 
our Institutions. Evangelism has lived hard 
the last few years. In many Seminaries, the 
Chair of Evangelism has remained vacant most 
of the time. On those rare occasions when 
those Chairs of Evangelism are filled, the 
Professors of Evangelism lead a lonely life 
and they have confessed as much to friends 
out in the Denomination. Many of our lead
ers have only given lip service to evange

LIBERAL ORGANIZATION 
COMES TO LIGHT IN N.C.

It has now been revealed that liberal 
North Carolina Baptists do have an organi
zation existing in this State. Baptists 
United News now has documented evidence 
that W. Henry Crouch, Pastor of Providence 
Baptist Church in Charlotte, will head the 
Executive Committee for the State Organiza
tion. The Director for the Western part of 
the State will be Dewey Hobbs, Pastor of 
First Baptist Church of Marion. Lamar King 
of the First Baptist Church of High Point 
will direct their activities in the Pied
mont and Harold Shirley of the First Bap
tist Church in Bladenboro will direct their 
work in the eastern part of the State. 
They will be related to the national liber
al group which is headed up by Cecil Sher
man and who was elected by that group. 
Vernon Davis, pastor of the First Baptist 
Church of Alexandria, Virginia is the elec
ted Vice-President of the national group.

Crouch has confirmed that his group will 
endorse and support the new journal called, 
SBC Today and that the group is working on 
a Budget at the SBC level to help under
write the new journal and to help the exec
utive committee to finance their meetings.

Crouch has confirmed that his group does 
get support from "agency heads, associa- 
tional missionaries, state papers and exec
utive secretaries". He has said, "They do 
know what we are doing and basically we 
have their sanction." He has also stated 
that Southern Seminary has been "up front 
in their support of the organization."

Crouch has stated that the purpose of 
his group is "to preserve the Southern Bap
tist Convention as it was before the funda
mentalists started to take over." He sta
ted that in the past, appointments were 
made by someone selected by the President 
who usually consulted the Executive Secre
tary within a State. He said, "Certain 
persons did continually shift around pri
marily because they are known by leader
ship." He confessed "We admit we have been 
sinners at this point too!" He affirmed 
that: "the Boards basically asked for wea
lthy people or for successful executives 
who seemed to congregate in certain chur
ches" - and this is the kind of convention 
that Mr. Crouch wants to "preserve".

Crouch has vowed that he: "will not be 
able to be an active participant in a 
credal(sic), inflexible convention or will 
I give to a fundamentalist type of educa
tion or buy that type of literature. We 
must not fail!" He identifies the type of 
education that he will not support as that 
which is put forth by Luther Rice Seminary. 
Whatever happened to "diversity"?!
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CASE TWO Moderate (liberal) leader Ken
neth Chafin was quoted in the May 14 issue 
of the Fort Worth Star Telegram as saying

CONTINUED ON PAGE FOUR
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RESPONSE
CONTINUED FROM PAGE ONE

this since the Fayetteville Convention when 
the Convention handily passed a number of 
conservative resolutions. Isn't it strange 
how alarm over issues suddenly develops 
when conservative resolutions are passed 
but as long as the issues were anti-Vietnam 
anti-nuclear weapons and anti-prayer in pu
blic schools we heard no such alarm! 
Now that conservatives are voicing 
their concerns over such- things as 
school prayer, abortion and peace through 
strengthjsome of our leaders suddenly start 
sounding the alarm.The bias is so obvious 
as to be hilarious.lt is one other illus
tration as to how denominational employees 
use their positions to attack the beliefs 
of others and to brain wash their hearers. 
There was no balance. There was no one to 
present the conservative viewpoint.In fact, 
to add insult to injury, the new journal 
called SBC Today was promoted from the pla
tform. The SBC Today is the journal from 
the left wing of the Convention and is be
ing promoted by the liberal element of the 
Convention. Fairness and balance is long 
overdue.

WE WILL NEVER GO BACK

Many Baptist feel betrayed that their 
tithe money which was given in good faith 
has been used to support- left wing causes 
that Baptists in general do not believe in. 
We will never go back to an unquestioning 
and blind loyalty to denominational pro
grams. We will never qo back to the support 
of heresy under the pretense of"diversity". 
There has always been a diversity of form 
in Baptist life but never a diversity of 
doctrine. There has always been a body of 
doctrine that always characterized a South
ern Baptist and theories of creedalism will 
not drive us away from it. We will never 
go back to a contentless mission program. 
Baptist people realize that missions with
out a theological and doctrinal base is 
nonsense and can be nothing more than a 
glorified Peace Corps. Missions will al
ways be important to Baptists but they will 
not neglect the local church and they will 
never support a mission program that is 
not thoroughly rooted and grounded in the 
Bible as the inerrant Word of God. Bap
tists are shocked that teachers of heresy 
have been allowed to grind out students 
year after year who are mixed up about some 
of the basic tenets of Baptist faith. Evi
dence is abounding that Baptists will no 
longer abide that. The day is past when 
Baptists will allow a generation of stu
dents to be turned out with a warped theo
logy just because a liberal professor has 
tenure. Baptists will allow for academic 
freedom but at the same time, they feel no 
responsibility to support heresy and they 
know that we can have responsible academic 
freedom without supporting radical theology.

NO QUITTING

Secretary Ray acknowledged that the doc
trinal debate has had some good effect but 
he contended that it is time to end it for 
fear that it will bring harm. Of course, 
there are many who are willing for us to 
cease now. They want us to stop before any 
significant number of conservative people 
are on denominational committees 
and boards. They want to continue 
the token representation of the conserva
tive view that has been in vogue for sever
al years. They want to continue to shut 
the conservative viewpoint out of official

denominational life but conservative men 
will never stop. We will continue until we 
have representation on convention boards 
and committees that is comensurate with our 
number.We will also continue until conserva
tive - inerrantists are represented among 
the salaried people in the denomination 
comensurate with our number. Evidence a- 
bounds that the resurgence of conservatism 
in Southern Baptist life is of God. We 
could never have accomplished what we have 
been able to accomplish without God's help.

We have a dream for the Denomination. We 
dream of the time when the Gospel as South
ern Baptists believe it will be beamed a- 
round the world daily. We dream of a time 
when we will win and baptise souls by the 
millions. We dream of a time when our 
churches will be alive, vital and growing. 
We dream of a time when all of our people 
will be properly disci pled and they will 
know what they believe and why they believe 
it. We dream of a time when Southern Bap
tist literature and books will dominate the 
religious world. Baptists are still a 
people who believe in "one faith, one hope 
and one baptism" and they are not about to 
surrender that belief and birthright for 
a mess of pottage called "diversity", which 
is nothing but a theological hodge-podge 
that is contentless and meaningless.

Robert M. Tenery

REFUGE
CONTINUED FROM PAGE THREE

that "close associates of Moral Majority 
leader Jerry Falwell and conservative N.C. 
Senator Jess Helms were nominated to 
serve on major Boards of Southern Baptist 
agencies." The term "close associates" to 
Jerry Falwell suggests some kind of organi
zational ties and intimate friendship. 
While we hope that no one is an enemy of 
Falwell - not even Dr. Chafin himself - no 
one nominated by the Committee on Boards is 
considered a "close associate" of Falwell. 
Chafin is stooping to the old "guilt by as
sociation" tactic as though there should be 
some kind of guilt associated with knowing 
Jerry Falwell.

Chafin was also quoted as objecting to 
Draper’s appointment of Dr. Ralph Smith to 
the "Committee on Order of Boards" and said 
that it could lead to a fundamentalist dom
inated group of nominations to Baptist 
Boards. First, there is no such thing in 
Southern Baptist life as a "Committee On 
Order of Boards". There is a Committee On 
Committees. There is a Committee on Order 
of Business and there is a Committee on 
Boards. Dr. Ralph Smith, Pastor of the Hyde 
Park Baptist Church of Austin, Texas has
been a Denominational leader for many years 
His church is a very strong supporter of 
all Southern Baptist mission causes and is 
one of the leading Churches in the State of 
Texas. He is very conservative and he is 
Premillenial in his view concerning the Re
turn of the Lord. Chafin sees that as bad.

CASE THREE A few weeks ago a letter 
went out from a Moderate Leader in Kentucky 
charging that there was a meeting between 
Bailey Smith, Adrian Rogers and Jerry Fal
well in New Orleans. Baptists United News 
has contacted Dr. Bailey Smith and asked 
point blank if there were any such meeting. 
Dr. Smith said, "Absolutely not." We know 
that there is heated debate in the Conven
tion but is it too much to ask that the 
Moderates be truthful in what they say? 
There is a place for integrity even in a 
heated debate. It seems that the so-called 
"moderates" would know by now that their 
hand is going to be called every time they 
tell a lie.

RMT

TO ENTER EVANGELISM

Rev. J.D. Grant, former Pastor of the 
Pleasant Ridge Baptist Church of Morganton 
has announced his entrance into full time 
Evangelism Grant has served the Pleasant 
Ridge Church for the past four years during 
which time the church has experienced dra
matic growth. The Sunday School average 
attendance for the Month of April, 1981 was 
130. The average for April, 1983 was 230. 
The Church also ranked 16th in the State in 
regard to Baptisms and the Budget has grown 
from $53,000 per year to $116,000 per year. 
Membership has increased more than 100.

Rev. Grant has served as President of the 
Catawba River Pastors Conference and cur
rently serves on the Nominating Committee 
of the Baptist State Convention. He also 
served on the 1982 Committee on Committees
for the Southern Baptist Convention.

Grant stated that while he loves the 
Pastorate and will miss it tremendously he 
has felt the unmistakable call of God in 
his life to full time evangelism and he is 
excited about his future in evangelism. He 
feels very strongly about the local church 
and has stated that his primary efforts in 
evangelism will be revival evangelism in 
the local church setting.

He may be reached at Route 1, Sylva,N.C.

Johnny B. Wilson of Glen Alpine, N.C.has 
announced his entrance into full time evan
gelism. He was born in Winston-Salem, N.C. 
and was saved during Vacation Bible School 
at the Pleasant Grove Baptist Church in
Zionville, N.C. He attended Liberty Baptist 
College and Seminary. He has served as 
Youth Pastor of the First Baptist Church of 
Mountain City, Tennessee. He travelled 
with the Liberty Baptist College Pulpit 
Chorale and served as soloist for the Li
berty Baptist College Evangelistic Team 
and with Evangelist Charles Hughes. Mr. 
Wilson is available for both music and pre
aching evangelism and he desires to concen
trate his ministry in the local church. Ad
dress correspondence to: Mr. Johnny Wilson

P,0. Box 1182
Glen Alpine, N.C. 28628
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